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BY WEB POSTING  
 
April 24, 2017 
 
To:  All Natural Gas Distribution Service Providers 
 
Re: Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. Fenelon Falls Project 
 EB-2017-0147 
 
In a letter dated March 29, 2017, Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. (Enbridge Gas) notified 
the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) that it intends to file an application by June 2017 to 
serve the community of Fenelon Falls, in the City of Kawartha Lakes, with natural gas 
distribution services. In particular, Enbridge Gas intends to apply for an order for leave 
to construct a natural gas pipeline to, and associated distribution system works in, the 
community of Fenelon Falls and for a rate order approving a rate surcharge for this 
project. 
 
Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. will also require an order for a certificate of public 
convenience and necessity to construct works and supply gas to and in the community 
of Fenelon Falls.  
  
Enbridge Gas’ letter indicating its intention to file an application with the OEB (OEB file 
number EB-2017-0147) is available on the OEB’s website www.oeb.ca.  
 
By way of this letter, the OEB is requesting that any other party that is currently 
developing a plan to provide natural gas services to the community of Fenelon Falls to 
file a letter and the minimum information enumerated below with the OEB by May 8, 
2017. Any responding party must demonstrate that it has already explored the 
opportunity to provide service in the Fenelon Falls community and that it is in a position 
to file a complete application with the OEB by June 2017. In particular, a responding 
party must provide the following minimum information: 
 

• The name of the company 
• A brief description of the work already undertaken to support its application(s) to 

the OEB 
• The date by which the company will be ready to file its complete application(s) to 

provide gas distribution services to the community 

In the absence of any letters from other parties interested in serving Fenelon Falls, the 
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OEB will proceed to review Enbridge Gas’ application when it is filed. 
 
The OEB is an independent and impartial public agency. We make decisions that serve 
the public interest. Our goal is to promote a financially viable and efficient energy sector 
that provides customers with reliable energy services at a reasonable cost.  
 
Any questions relating to this letter should be directed to Azalyn Manzano at 
Azalyn.Manzano@oeb.ca or at 416-544-5180. The OEB’s toll-free number is 1-888-
632-6273. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
 
Kristi Sebalj 
Registrar 
Office of the Registrar 
 
c:  Joel Denomy, Enbridge Gas Distribution, Inc., Technical Advisor, Regulatory Applications 
 


